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Freedom of Information Request 

You requested the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“For clarification, I am looking for costs which have been made through legal aid court costs for the attempt to sue the prison service as set out in the article, as well as the three other challenges where Bieber has used legal aid to attempt to sue the prison service for breaching his human rights. 

The Daily Mail article, to which I refer, states: “At the High Court today, Mr Justice Mostyn dismissed his claim as ‘completely untenable’ and designed to make his life in prison a ‘little more comfortable’. ‘It is the fourth time the ‘bestial’ former US marine has used legal aid to sue the prison service for breaching his human rights.”

This followed your previous email in which you said:

“Please can you provide the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The exact amount of money David Bieber’s legal challenges have cost? (for background, see http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-2696454/Judge-condemns-PC-killers-taxpayer-funded-attempt-cushier-prison-absurd-waste-money.html)”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for. 

We advised you in our response that where we receive a request for information about a specific individual we can only disclose it if the conditions set out in the Data Protection Act 1998 are met. On this occasion the conditions for disclosure have been met due to the wider public interest in this case relating to the issue of whole life tariffs, the buying of firearms and violent crime reduction.
The LSC/LAA have issued 8 civil representation funding certificates in favor of David Beiber.  Of these, 7 have been for actions for Judicial Review, and one for an action under the Human Rights Act 1998.
Of the 8 funding certificates issued, 4 have completed, and the proceedings against the remaining 4 are open.

The table below shows the current net Legal Aid expenditure against the 8 funding certificates, broken down by the type and status of proceedings.

The expenditure against the open proceedings does not represent the total cost to the public purse of these proceedings, as further expenditure may be incurred, and any costs already incurred will need to be reconciled against the final bill in the case.

Table 1 - Net authorised expenditure in proceedings brought by David Beiber

	
	Net Legal Aid Expenditure

	Proceedings Status
	Action For Judicial Review
	Action Under HRA 1998
	Total

	Closed
	£5,115.15
	£420.08
	£5,535.23

	Open
	£4,209.76
	
	£4,209.76

	Total
	£9,324.91
	£420.08
	£9,744.99


As advised in our response, this Government has changed the rules so that legal aid solicitors will not be paid for completely unarguable cases like the one reported in the article to which you refer. We are committed to spending taxpayers' money wisely, and legal aid resources should only be available where really necessary.
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act, available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/1.
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